
NOR 'l'HhRN INDUSTRIAL DISTRIC'l' MOTOR ENG I NE ERS.­
AMENDMENT OF APPRENTICESHIP ORDER 

In the Court of Arbitration of New Zealand, Northern 
Industrial District.-In the matter of the Apprentices Act, 
1923; and in the matter of the Northern Industrial 
District Motor Engineers' apprenticeship order, dated the 
20th day of February, 1939, and recorded in 39 Book of 
Awards 87. 

Friday, the 21st day of September, 1945 
"\VHEREAS by section 5 (2) of the Apprentices Act, 1923, 
the Court is empowered to amend any order made under 
section 5 ( 1) of the said Act: And whereas the Auckland 
(Twenty-mile Radius) Motor Engineers' Apprenticeship Com­
mittee has made application to the Court for amendment of 
the Northern Industrial District Motor Engineers' apprentice­
ship order, dated the 20th day of February, 1939, and 
recorded in 39 Book of Awards 87: And whereas the Court 
has considered the recommendations made to it by the said 
Committee : Now, therefore, the Court, in pursuance and 
exercise of the powers vested in it by the said Act, doth 
here by order as follows :-

1. That clause 23 of the said order shall be amended by 
insertin o· the words " or any recognized branch thereof " 
after the words " motor mechanic " where they first appear 
in the clause. 

2. That this order shall operate and take effect as from 
the da:v of the date -hereof. 

[ L.s.] A. TYNDALL, Judge. 




